Translation of MLIT Press Release 

Date:		November 15, 2022
Issued by: 	MLIT Port and Harbors Bureau, MLIT Maritime Bureau

Subject: 	Resumption of International Cruise Operations
		~ Guidelines for International Cruise Operations have been established~ 

Since after suspension of international cruise operations from March 2020, we are pleased to announce that guidelines have been established and published by the relevant industry associations and prepared for the resumption of international cruise operations in Japan. 

On September 26, 2022, the Japanese government announced a new measure to ease border control: "Airports and seaports that are not currently accepting international flights will gradually resume the acceptance as soon as they are prepared and ready, in accordance with the cooperation of local governments with their future service scheduled.”

In response to this announcement, an industry organization of foreign cruise lines, Japan International Cruise Committee (JICC), has developed "Guidelines for Prevention of the Infection for International Cruise Operations (1st version),". In addition, the industry organization of Japanese cruise lines, Japan Oceangoing Passenger Ship Association (JOPA), has revised the "Guidelines for Prevention of the Spread of COVID-19 Infections in International Cruise Lines (8th version)", and the Port and Harbor Association of Japan has revised the "Guidelines for Prevention of the Spread of Infection in Passenger Terminals where Cruise Lines Call (8th version)", to operate international cruises. 

The Ministry of Land, Infrastructure, Transport and Tourism (MLIT) has received opinions from experts in infectious diseases and crisis management on the contents of these guidelines and confirmed them with the relevant ministries and agencies. Today (November 15), the guidelines were released by organizations, and we are pleased to announce that we have decided to resume the acceptance of international cruises in Japan.

The cruise lines will hold discussions with the relevant parties at each ports where they plan to call and, upon agreement, will resume operations in due course.

* Please refer below for each guidelines. 
- Guidelines for Prevention of Infections for International Cruise Operations (1st Version): https://www.wave.or.jp/cruise/index_jicc.html
- Guidelines for Prevention of the Spread of COVID-19 Infections in International Cruise Lines (8th version): https://www.jopa.or.jp/
- Guidelines for Prevention of the Spread of Infection in Passenger Terminals where Cruise Lines Call (8th version): https://www.phaj.or.jp/guideline/index.html

Contact: 
MLIT - Port & Harbors Bureau, Cruise Promotions Office: 	Ikemachi, Takahara
Phone: 03-5253-8111 (ext.: 46431, 46424) 	(Direct) 03-5253–8672 / (FAX) 03-5253-1651
MLIT - Maritime Bureau, International Shipping Division: 	Nakamura, Yokoyama
Phone: 03-5253-8111 (ext.: 43325, 43352)	(Direct) 03-5253-8619 / (FAX) 03-5253-1645
